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oAugust 15, 2022 cn

Honorable Michael P. Victorino
Mayor, County of Maui
200 South High Street
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

APPROVED FOR TRANSMITTAL

For Transmittal to;

Honorable Alice L. Lee, Chair
and Members of the Maui County Council

200 South High Street
Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Dear Chair Lee and Members:

SUBJECT: A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO AMEND THE STATE LAND USE
DISTRICT CLASSIFICATION FROM AGRICULTURAL DISTRICT
TO URBAN DISTRICT (CONDITIONAL BOUNDARY
AMENDMENT) FOR PROPERTY SITUATED AT WAILUKU, MAUI,
HAWAII, TAX MAP KEY NOS. (2) 3-5-002:003 (POR.),
CONTAINING A TOTAL OF 14.97 ACRES

I am transmitting a proposed bill entitled, “A BILL FOR AN ORDINANCE TO
AMEND THE STATE LAND USE DISTRICT CLASSIFICATION FROM AGRICULTURAL
DISTRICT TO URBAN DISTRICT (CONDITIONAL BOUNDARY AMENDMENT) FOR
PROPERTY SITUATED AT WAILUKU, MAUI , HAWAII , TAX MAP KEY NOS. (2) 3-5-
002:003 (POR.), CONTAINING A TOTAL OF 14.97 ACRES ".

The purpose of the proposed bill is to authorize the reclassification of certain land
situated at Wailuku, Maui, Hawaii, identified for real property tax purposes by Tax Map
Key No. (2) 3-5-002:003 (por.) from the Agricultural District to the Urban District
(Conditional Boundary Amendment), pursuant to Section 205-3.1, Hawaii Revised
Statutes, and Chapter 19.68, Maui County Code.

TO SUPPORT AND PMPOWPR OUR COMK4UNITY TO REACH ITS FULLEST
POTENTIAL FOR PERSONAL WELL-BEING AND SELF-RELIANCE



Honorable Alice L. Lee, Chair
and Members of the Maui County Council
August 15, 2022
Page 2

The proposed bill would be conditional upon the Council's passage of a resolution
approving, with modifications, the independent development of the Kuikahi Village
Workforce Housing Project pursuant to Chapter 2.97, Maui County Code, as set forth in
the developer's 2.97 application which will be filed with the Council simultaneously.

I  respectfully request that this matter be referred to the appropriate Council

committee for review, discussion, and expeditious action.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please
feel free to contact me at Ext. 7805.

Sincerely,

LORI TSUHAKO, LSW, ACSW

Director of Housing and Human Concerns

Attachment

Buddy Almeida, Housing Administrator
Munekiyo Hiraga
Kuikahi Properties, LLC
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